Barbara C. Harrill

October 18, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

South Carolina has suffered two of the worst events in the history of the State within a four month span
this year - the Charleston church massacre and the horrific statewide flood.

Your leadership of our State is and has been unprecedented. You have met the challenge, assembled
your team and steered emergency services on all fronts. The positive actions and on-target decision
making of every member of "the team" have reassured and lified South Carolinians to the incredible
level of surviving, sharing and helping any and all in harm's way.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Bandars. . Fasrt)

Barbara C. Harrill

101 KINGS MILL ROAD, COLUMBIA, SC 29206



